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Dear Professor Furedy: 

I am responding to your letter of January 28, 1997, addressed to Mr. John Manley, Minister of Industry, with reference to the Tri-Council (MRC,NSERC, SSHRC) Working Group's draft document "Code of Conduct for Research Involving Humans."

Several months ago, Dr. Dandurand wrote to you in response to an earlier letter you sent to Minister Manley, raising concerns about the work in progress to update the Council's guidelines in the area of ethics involving human subjects. Once again we would like to reassure members of your Society that the Councils are taking all the necessary steps to ensure that the responses to the first draft of the document are taken into full consideration in the revision process currently underway.

As you know, the Tri-Council Working Group is composed of researchers from across the research spectrum, including history, medicine, psychology, law, anthropology and philosophy. The mandate of the Working Group is to produce a new set of guidelines, covering all the areas of research under the jurisdiction of the Councils, that will help Canadian researchers and their institutions maintain the highest standards of ethical conduct for research involving humans.

The general thrust of the revision process was described in the September 1996, Working Group Communique, which was broadly disseminated within the research community. Consultations with the research community were extended by nine months and intensive targeted consultations with specific groups who have raised substantive issues have been underway over the last six months. The Working Group has also made arrangements to involve a number of external readers in the review of the next draft of the document which will be available at the end of March 1997. Further consultations with the research community on the new draft will also take place regionally in the April/May period, organized by the Humanities and Social Science Federation of Canada on behalf of SSHRC. These regional consultations will be open to researchers in all fields as well as institutional representatives and the public, for that matter.

For the last nine months, the members of the Tri-Council Working Group have focused their work on preparing a new draft of the document based on the many pages of commentary received from the research community. We state again that most of the commentary we received on the first draft was positive and encouraging of the initiative. At the same time, we acknowledge that we also received commentary on serious issues which conveyed to the Working Group the need to re-examine substantive issues in light of the feedback from the community.

So far from trying to hamper research and constrain intellectual freedom, the aim of the Councils and the Working Group is to encourage such research by setting ethical standards that help researchers maintain the trust and confidence of research participants and the Canadian public.

Sincerely, Lynn Penrod 
President
Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council of Canada
350 Albert Street
PO Box 1610
Ottawa, K1P 6G4

cc: John Manley, Minister of Industry
Jon Gerrard, Secretary of State
Dan Demers, IC

